Minutes
Kennebecasis Valley High School PSSC Meeting

Monday, December 7, 2009 

In attendance: 

Mary Alice Glasgow (chair)

Kelly Wear(vice-chair) 

Craig Logan



Linda Urquhart

Carole MacFarquhar


Karen Peterson (Recording secretary)




Claire Northcott


Cathy Robichaud

Robert Munro (Principal)

Karen Peterson (Recording secretary)

Lori Munn



Cindy Joudrey




Regrets: Shelby Cave, Derek Mullin, Craig Logan, Bob Crowley, Jill Madore

1.                Call to Order

Meeting was called to order at 7:03 p.m.

2.                Approval of Agenda

The agenda was approved

3                  Approval of minutes from November 16, 2009

The minutes were approved.

5.                Correspondence – No correspondence

Informal Discussion (not on agenda) Exit Survey – We discussed the predicted mark by students. 

Succession – Zoe Watson is coming to the February PSSC meeting to talk about succession planning for Mr. Munro’s position.
Leadership Team – 15 students form this group. We talked about approaching the leadership team to come up with fun challenges to get students more involved. Different members of the leadership team are heading up different events throughout the school year. The key members are elected to their positions. Grad class executive is chosen the same way. Voters have to be in attendance at assembly in order to vote. Candidates volunteer to be chosen. Leadership conference for two students is held for 2 days in St. Andrews. 

6.                Student Representative Report – 

There was no Student Representative Report. Shelby was ill. But with the number of student rep. absences, a backup or alternate student rep. will be sought.
7.                Business Arising from Previous Minutes

Student Speakers Series – Claire Northcott – 

Not for profit agencies are to come in and talk to students about finding their mission in volunteering for not for profit agencies. This could help the students use their skills to help not-for-profit organizations. Katimavic, YMCA, and Habitat For Humanity – ReStore are all involved in presenting to the students. The plan is to hold a one-hour interactive presentation and help students identify possible career paths in not-for -profit organizations. We are planning this event for the last week of February. Grade 11 students are the target audience as well as possibly some grade 12 students. Conducted through periods 3 and 4. 
The other session we are looking at having is a Technical group with someone from NBCC in March. The goal is to get people who have gone through some of the programs offered at NBCC to come in and talk about what courses are available for which careers. Cathy will firm up a date on this.  

A student Moderator is needed and will be key.

PSSC Chair Meeting

Mary-Alice went to the meeting and talked about PACE training. PACE stands for Plan To Achieve Career Excellence. This is geared toward parents to help student, to be a career coach for students. More training is needed for parents. Training is one hour long and is targeted at any parent who wants to help. Six to ten people per group of parents. Natalie at The Work Room is the contact person. Suggestion – offer this thru churches and the Public Library would be interested(Carole).
Parent Speaker Series 

Mary Alice Glasgow and Jill Madore are still working on how this event will work. Possibly have several tables set up with a subject matter expert at each table and parents can go from table to table. This event has become an event that will encompass the schools in the Principle’s meeting area – LES, QES, QMS, KVHS.  A joint meeting will be held in January and will enlist the help of Nancy Littlewood (planned for Jan. 18th).
Nancy Littlewood talked about possible common topics expressed from the principle’s and other school PSSCs. Some of the topics are: Physical; Learning Disabilities; How to talk to kids; Boys & Learning; Internet Safety; Eating Disorders; Bullying.
Event tentatively planned for third week of April – the 19th or 20th.

8.                  New Business

Exit Survey – Is there cross-referencing for students who felts they were being bullied and the average grade? No, there is no study to show. We felt the Exit Surveys give good information but doesn’t go far enough. It doesn’t allow the PSSC to help strategize. 
9.                  Principal’s  Report (Robert Munro)

H1N1 vaccination – Mr. Munro mentioned that there were approximately 640 students who got vaccinated during the school clinic.

Perception Survey – students have completed these.

Parent Survey – due back December 9th.

Christmas Dinner, Dec 16th – students pre-register and pre-pay. $6.25 for students. 

KV Fields Project – The second tender has been awarded and is being completed now. Several campaigns are in the works for funding. For $100, students can have their name engraved on monument.  

10.              Round Table

Teacher Emails – Not all teachers have their email accounts activated. Best way to get in touch with teachers is by phone. 
Staff List on Edline – can it be available from there?

Adventure Class – It was a 12.0 activity class.  There is the cost to be considered.  The school cannot ask for a registration fee. There are no plans to do an adventure class this year. A qualified person(s) is needed to be able to put this on.  Cathy is to talk about the possibility with a neighbor of hers.

11.             Next Meeting

The next meeting is scheduled for: January 11th at 7pm. 

12.              Adjournment

 The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 pm.


